
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING October 2019
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, October 14, 2019 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Agenda was posted on October 3, 2019 at the Town Hall, Town Garage and Town Website.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins and Paul Correll, Town Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and 11 citizens were present.  The meeting was called to order at 7:32 pm by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Jeff Baylis led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of Minutes of the September 5, 2019 Town Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Paul Correll to accept the minutes.  Jeff Baylis moved to amend the minutes to include authorizing Chair, Treasurer or Clerk to sign loan documents as needed by the State Bank of Cross Plains.  Patty Mullins seconded to accept the minutes with amendment and corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Approval of Minutes of the September 25, 2019 Town Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the minutes.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Cross Plains ATV Club presentation.  Cross Plains ATV Club member, Jim Wenzler, did a presentation on what their club is doing and what they would like to do to connect trails in the area between municipalities.  It would include giving members the opportunity to ride their ATVs and UTVs on public roads.  Some Towns and Villages have passed ordinances to allow the vehicles on the roads.  State Statute 23.33 authorizes townships to allow ATV/UTV on the public roads.  Mr. Wenzler asked the Board what kind of questions they have regarding this possibility.  Several Board members asked a variety of questions regarding safety of both regular traffic and ATV traffic on road.  Mr. Wenzler indicated he has sample ordinances that he could give the Board to look over and work with the club to draft an ordinance if The Board wanted.   Board members asked questions regarding some of the rules.  Robert Sagman, a volunteer DNR safety instructor for ATVs and UTVs spoke on some of those rules for people and vehicles.  The club would like to develop a proposal of the mapping, routes and a draft ordinance and present those to the Board to discuss in the next meeting.
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.    The Financial Report for the month of September was reviewed.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the September Financial Report as presented.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $51,325.33.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Clerk Announcements:  None
Chair Announcements:   Assessor contract will expire at the end of this year.  Chairman will create and ad for a 3 or 5 year term.  The Board will be asking for bids to be turned in by early December.  Road work will be discussed on the November agenda.  FEMA is requesting a detailed account of road maintenance which does not exist in the Town records.  Chairman would like MSA to do an estimate for Airport Road and to include this in the budget.  This would allow the Board to apply for special state funding that has only a 10% match required.
Public Participation for three minutes.  Chris Klopp updated the Board on the ATC line.  On August 20th a decision was initially issued to approve the line.  On September 20th a recusal was requested and denied for two of the commissioners.  Final order approved the route and appeals are starting to be presented.  The Driftless Area Land Conservancy will be appealing.  Intervenors can also appeal.  Iowa County will decide on Tuesday evening, October 15, as to whether they will appeal.  Chris will continue to see what happens after the appeals are presented.
Action on 2020 Budget Items. Discussion on various items in the budget continued.  Millrate Worksheet was not accessible at this time so the Board will meet on October 23 from 7:00 to 8:00 pm to work through the budget.
Action on Establishing a November Town Meetings regarding 2020 Budget.  
Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the meeting date for a Public Budget Hearing on November 21 at 7:00 pm for the Town Electors.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  
Discussion/Action on Ordinance to authorize Fire and Associations to accept and spend funds. Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to accept Ordinance 112.1 to authorize the area EMS and Fire Departments to accept and deposi voluntary donations made in their name and give an annual accounting of those funds to their respective boards.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on increase of dog licensing due to County increase. Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to allow the Treasurer to increase dog licensing fees at the same rate as the County increase, if the County approves an increase.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to adjourn the meeting. All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:43 p.m. 
Nancy Meinholz, Clerk       


